

From Student Services

· Program for Next Year – By now students will have made their program choices for next year.  For the most part students affected by conflicts have all been seen. There will be no “change of mind” course changes done in September so if you have any concerns or questions about your program for next year please call your counsellor now to discuss any issues.
· Community Involvement – Students who are in a graduating position will not be considered for their diploma until they have completed 40 hours of Community Involvement. Once students have completed these hours, it is their responsibility to make sure their file has been updated so please be sure you bring in your forms with all the proper signatures. Students in Grade 9, 10 and 11 should work toward completing their hours over the summer. Many opportunities are available and posted in the Guidance Office.
· Here is a great website to use to connect with Community Involvement Opportunities:
http://cmimovement.com/Count_Me_In/Count_Me_In_-_The_Largest_Youth_Led_Movement_Promoting_Volunteerism.html
· Preparing for Post-Secondary – Students who are going into Grade 11 and are planning to go to College or University in September 2017, should have already started their research. Applications will be due in January of 2017 so students should continue their research over the summer. The best websites for research are www.myblueprint.ca, www.ontariocolleges.ca and www.electronicinfo.ca which house the information for Ontario colleges and universities. There are many summer campus tours available; this is often the best way to get a feel for a college or university. Check with each school for details.

· Ontario Universities Fair: Friday, September 23 – Sunday, September 25, 2016
· Ontario Colleges Fair: Monday, October 17 – Tuesday, October 18, 2016 

· If you are interested in the Apprenticeship/Skilled Trades pathway here is an excellent website to find all sorts of helpful information: www.apprenticesearch.com.

· The Ministry of Education also provides an excellent document entitled Pathways to Apprenticeship. It is available on the Ministry of Education’s website at www.ontario.ca/edu
· Still interested in applying to college or university for September 2016? – There may still be some spots available.  Contact the post-secondary institution directly to check availability then go to www.ontariocolleges.ca or www.ouac.on.ca to apply.  If you did not receive an offer of admission you are still eligible to apply and may inquire about possible openings at other Ontario universities and colleges by contacting OCAS or OUAC directly.

· Students taking credits outside of the Toronto District School Board – Students are responsible to have their outside institution provide the Ontario Universities’ Application Centre (OUAC), the Ontario Colleges’ Application Centre (OCAS) or any other post-secondary institutions with their course registration information, mid-term marks and final marks. If any doubt, call your college or university directly to determine how to send your summer marks to them.

· Incoming Grade 9 Parent BBQ: Tuesday, August 30 – 5 – 7pm. We will be welcoming our new Grade 9 parents and students. Current LCI students are welcome to volunteer to help with this event.

· Incoming Grade 9 Moving on Up Orientation Day: Wednesday, August 31 – 9am – 2pm. All new Grade 9’s will be at LCI participating in a very important transition day.  Student volunteers needed.

· Parent Resources - Parents play a vital role in the success of their children and teens—both now and in the future. Here is some information to help you support your child through the teen years. Parents can promote healthy development and exploration by following the 10 principles for parenting teens  at http://www.extension.iastate.edu/Publications/SP213.pdf.  Effectively parenting your teen means showing love, providing support and setting limits and the following article may be of some interest: http://family.go.com/parenting/article-sk-19148-effectively-parenting-your-teen-t/.  Also check out http://www.parentingateenager.net/
· Teen Mental Health and Wellness is an important focus for Student Services: – Resources that might be of value over the summer include: 

 Lamp Community Health Centre:  416-252-6471
Addiction Services: Breakaway: 416 – 234 – 1942

Women’s Habitat: 416 - 252 -7949

The Student Services Department is available to help students with career counselling, academic counselling and other personal issues which may arise. Please don’t hesitate to make an appointment with your counsellor if you require assistance or have any questions. 

Mrs. L. Craigen:

Assistant Curriculum Leader and Grades 11 and 12 Counsellor 416 394 7650 x 20041

Mr. D. Budzinskly:

Grades 9 and 10 Counsellor 416 394 7650 x 20042   Mrs. P. Koss, Office Administrator x20040 
